
American Academy of Family Physicians 
2021 Massachusetts Avenue, N.W., Washington, DC 20036-1011 

December 16,2003 

Karen M. Templeton - Somers, PhD 
Executive Secretary, Nonprescription Drugs Advisory Committee 
Documents Management Branch HFA-305 
Food and Drug Administration 
5630 Fishers Lane, Room 1062 
Rockville, MD 20852 

Dear Ms. Templeton-Somers: 

On behalf of the 94,300 members of the American Academy of Family Physicians 
(AAFP), I am writing to support over-the-counter status for Plan B, the emergency 
contraception pill. 

At the AAFP’s recent 2003 Congress of Delegates meeting, the national 
representatives voted to support making emergency contraception available over the 
counter. The Congress also recommended the inclusion of information on safe sexual 
practices and birth control with any of the OTC EC products. We believe that over- 
the-counter emergency contraception will be of benefit to some patients, particularly if 
educational information is included on various birth control options and 
recommendations regarding the advantage of having a personal physician to help 
make these decisions and encourage healthy behaviors. 

The AAFP supports the change to OTC status because of emergency contraception’s 
reported long-term safety record, its ease of use for our patients, the time sensitive 
element of therapy, and increased access to the medication for the uninsured in this 
country. 

Currently, family physicians conduct almost 200 million office visits each year (and 
over 40 million of these women of childbearing age). As a result, we are especially 
qualified to respond to this issue. 

Thank you very much for allowing us to provide our views on this important health 
matter. 
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